2006 November 17 - Tories Must Lead on Kyoto

This editorial is one of the best summaries of our dilemma regarding the Kyoto protocol and climate change.

Our inability to meet the Kyoto targets is a direct failure of Liberal government policy.  The previous government never had any practical plan to meet the Kyoto targets.  At this stage, it is highly unrealistic to expect that Canada could meet its Kyoto targets without catastrophic damage to our economy. And even if the Canadian public were prepared to accept such consequences, the impact on our planet's climate would be inconsequential, given the dramatic increases in greenhouse gas emissions of China, India and other developing industrial economies. The United States, a country often criticized for its refusal to commit to the Kyoto targets, has made more progress in its reduction of greenhouse gases than Canada.

The current Conservative government, however, while correctly pointing out these realities, has so far failed to communicate a strategy of its own to address the very serious problem of climate change. That climate change is occurring, and that human activities are a major factor, are beyond reasonable doubt, based on a wealth of scientific evidence.

Canada can and should play a leadership role.  We need to promote conservation, possibly through tax shifting (increasing taxes on energy from non renewable sources, while decreasing other taxes to leave unchanged the total tax burden), and a much more aggressive program of research on technologies such as carbon dioxide sequestration.

Nothing is more "conservative" than conserving our environment.  The Conservative Party should own this issue, but it needs bolder ideas and a much more effective communication strategy to boost its credibility on this critical challenge.
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